MINUTES OF APRIL 17, 2001 MONTHLY TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Parker, Schmidt, Stillings, Leech, Schultz                               Audience: 7

Absent:  None

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.

2. Minutes of board meetings of March 21, 27, 31 and April 9, 2001 were approved and filed for audit.

3. Expenditures for all township funds were approved as submitted.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator.

5. Public Comments: EMS Director Ditlow advised that North Flight EMS is now accepting Medicare assignment, including for helicopter service.

6. Announcements/Correspondence:  (A) Michigan Legislative Hearings on the revision to Act 51 will be held on April 23 from 3 to 5 p.m. at the Traverse City District Library.  (B) The Township post office box has been changed from 477 to 713.  There was no correspondence.

7. Community Policing: Antrim County Under Sheriff Dan Bean and Deputy Kevin Hoch, who will be a policing officer for Torch Lake Township, talked about the Community Policing program.   Deputy Hoch reviewed the month and quarter 911 report for the Township.  Future monthly reports will be faxed to the township and the quarterly report will be presented at the board meeting.  Policing officers will be highly visible in their townships, on both public and private roads.  Deputy Hoch may be contacted for observed problems and concerns at 231 533 8627, extension 514.  

8. State Police/County Sheriff Satellite Office: State Police approvals are in place for an office in Eastport.  They will pay utilities and provide furnishings.  A contractor has given an estimate of around $20,000 for an addition to the Ambulance building.  Following discussion, it was agreed the supervisor should proceed to have specs prepared for job bids.

9. Subdivision Lot Split – Nelson: It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the signing by the supervisor of the Nelson Subdivision Lot Split & Deed Restriction Covenant Agreement.

10. EMS Wages: It was moved by Stillings and seconded to approve the recommendation of the EMS compensation committee and increase the weekend day shift (6 a.m. to 6 p.m.), both EMT’s and MFR’s, to $72 per shift with no run premium pay retroactive to April 1, 2001. Passed by roll call vote: aye – Parker, Schultz, Schmidt, Stillings, Leech; nay – none.  The EMS night shifts remain unchanged.

11. 2001-2002 Township Board Meeting Dates: It was moved by Schmidt and seconded to approve the 2001-2002 Board meeting dates as submitted (third Tuesday of each month) with the exception that the January 2002 meeting date is changed to Thursday, January 10.  Passed by roll call vote: aye-Schmidt, Schultz, Leech, Stillings, Parker; nay – none.

12. Township Board Concerns:  (1) It was moved by Parker and seconded to accept the recommendation of the EMS Interview Committee in their memo of April 17, 2001 and offer EMS employment to Nathaniel Sherman.  Passed by roll call vote: aye – Schmidt, Leech, Stillings, Parker, Schultz; nay – none.  (2) It was the consensus of the board that the EMS Director should get Internet access for the EMS computer and distribute the password only to the officers.  (3) Stillings stated The Watershed Center Grand Traverse Bay is now requiring partnerships to sign agreements and pay a minimum of $200 a year and requested this be placed on next month’s agenda.  (4) Leech thanked Bruce Nogle and Tom Stillings for installing the Township bulletin board at Fire Station 2.  Township minutes, notices and information of community interest will be posted there, primarily for the benefit of residents in the southern part of the township.  (5)   It was moved by Schmidt and seconded to amend the 2000-2001 fiscal year budget to transfer $200 from the General Fund contingency account to the assessor’s cost center, account 101209 803 00.  Roll call vote: aye - Leech, Stillings, Schmidt, Parker, Schultz; nay – none.  Passed unanimously.(6)  Schmidt advised the cemetery and parks spring clean-up will be done, 
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and the water turned on, in the next ten days.  (7) It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed         unanimously to accept the recommendation of the fire chief and accept the offer from the Beaver Island Fire Dept. to purchase the pumper for $800.  (8) Schmidt updated the board on a dispute between property owners in a subdivision regarding the use of their private park.

13. Public Comments: Knoechel suggested the next newsletter contain information on the community policing program.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m. as there was no further business.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

14. Township Clerk

